
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow-up Action on Occurrence Report 

 

SERIOUS INCIDENT INVOLVING BOEING B757-2T7, G-MONE, ON APPROACH TO GIBRALTAR AIRPORT ON 17 MARCH 2006 
(CREW DID NOT FOLLOW THE CORRECT MISSED APPROACH PROCEDURE) 

 
CAA FACTOR NUMBER  : F31/2006 
 
FACTOR PUBLICATION DATE  : 11 September 2006 
 
OPERATOR  : Monarch Airlines 
 
CAA OCCURRENCE NUMBER  : 2006/02116 
 
AAIB REPORT  : Bulletin 8/2006 
 
SYNOPSIS 
 
(From AAIB Report) 
 
Following a surveillance radar approach (SRA) to Runway 09 at Gibraltar Airport, the flight crew lost visual contact 
with the runway after passing the Visual Decision Point (VDP). During the subsequent go-around, the crew did not 
follow the correct missed approach procedures but ATC provided effective heading control to avoid the high 
ground. The lowest altitude of the aircraft when over the land was 2,100 ft. The highest point on the land, just south 
of the airfield, is 1,420 ft. 
 
Following the incident, ATC and the aircraft operating company made changes to procedures to reduce the 
chances of a similar occurrence. Additionally, it was considered that the airport lighting should be improved and a 
recommendation has been made to that effect. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
The one Safety Recommendation, made by the AAIB following their investigation, is reproduced below, together 
with the CAA’s response. 
 
Recommendation 2006-65 
 
It is recommended that the air regulator review the airport lighting at Gibraltar with the aim of providing, for civilian 
operations from the airfield, runway approach lighting and improved the runway lighting. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
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This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.

 
Status 'CLOSED' or 'OPEN' indicates completion or not of all actions judged appropriate by the CAA in response to the Recommendation.
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